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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

REPORT 2012
The patient group is a support group who liaise with Doctors Snowden and Soni plus the staff. Patient Participation Group's (PPG's) bring many benefits to both Practice and the Patients.  Currently we have 15 active members who attend monthly meeting and many more patients who received minutes either through the post or e-mail.  The practice and the group has worked very hard to try and give a true representation of the whole practice population having both male and female members, English and Asian members and most recently our newest member of staff who would represent the younger population.  We feel that representation for the younger group would be very valuable and have tried moving times of meetings, leaflets etc but as yet have been unsuccessful.  Our plans are to consider opening a Facebook/Twitter page or something similar. Several members of our group are involved with Local Involvement Networks (LINKs).  To encourage a further cross section of our practice population we are proposing to place a page about the patient’s group on the new surgery television asking if patients would consider becoming a member.  Occasionally the partners also take the opportunity to ask patients during surgery.
Proposals Discussed With Group:

Over the past year the practice has undergone a complete change of computer system and self check in appointments.  This was discussed at meetings held with the patients group and their views were taken into account when the final decision was made.   Other decisions that the groups input has proved invaluable are as follows:-
· Lunch time emergency only phone calls  - copy of patient questionnaire is available to view via website
· Extended hours – copy of patient questionnaire is available to view via website
· Patient views regarding self check-in and loss of “family doctor” feeling – copy of patient questionnaire is available to view via website
During discussions the group would be told by Anita Fisher, Practice Manager, what the practice was considering at which point the group would be allowed to express their views and which in turn these would be relayed to the partners.  To gain true feedback the doctors also asked 50% of their evening surgery patients how they would feel about the above issues.  Leaflets were also made available.

	Proposal
	No:  Pts asked
	No: Pts agreed
	No:pts disagreed

	Lunch time emergency only phone calls       
	1,500
	1,125
	375

	Extended hours
	1,500
	1,230
	270

	Self check in
	1,500
	1,095
	405


Once the partners had looked at all the supporting documentation for each proposal their decision would be given to the group at the following meeting.   The group have a notice board in reception where minutes of the last meeting can be viewed.
Minutes can also be viewed on the practice website.

Opening Hours:-

Riverside Medical Practice has changed the late evening extended opening hours due to an incident between a patient and GP during the winter.

Below is a list of current opening hours:-

	 
	Daytime 
	Extended Hours 

	Monday 
	08.00 - 18.00
	

	Tuesday 
	08.00 - 18.00
	07.00 – 08.00

	Wednesday 
	08.00 - 18.00
	
	

	Thursday 
	08.00 - 13.00
	-

	Friday 
	08.00 - 18.00
	07.00-08.00

	Weekend 
	closed 
	


Future changes
From the 1st April 2012 there will be telephone appointment slots made available to patients, please ask at reception for further details.

